
1~§1~~~~~~ 

The President's Newsletter 
February, 1975 

In my December Newsletter announcement was made of an ad hoc all-college committee to study Agnes 
Scott's needs and goals as the College moves toward a century of service to higher education. On January 23 the 
committee held its first meeting, agreed upon organizational and procedural policies, and scheduled monthly 
meetings for the present. It also agreed to divide itself into three informal sub-committees, each to study one of the 
three main areas of our concern: the academic program, student life, and finance and development. 

I am pleased to report that our admissions outlook for next year is currently quite encouraging. Through an 
intensified effort both by our admissions staff and our Alumnae-Admissions Representatives, we are running ahead 
in applications received at this same point last year. Early decision applications, which closed in December, 
increased by 40%. Also during this winter quarter, the number of enrollees in our program for women beyond the 
normal college age doubled over that in the fall quarter. We still have much to do to insure the size of the freshman 
class we want next fall, and I emphasize that one of the most helpful ways in which alumnae and friends can assist 
the College is by directing qualified students to Agnes Scott. 

Since my last Newsletter in December, Agnes Scott has received a number of significant gifts and grants. Two 
foundations have given the College a total of $300,000.00 for capital improvements. A trustee has contributed 
$97,800.00, part of which will be applied toward matching the $250,000.00 endowment grant which the Charles 
A. Dana Foundation made a year ago to begin the funding of four Dana Professorships. Another foundation has 
given $45,000.00 for scholarships. Overall Agnes Scott has received over $700,000.00 in gifts and grants since the 
beginning of this fiscal year on July 1, 1974. One of these was a bequest of $10,000.00 from an alumna to establish 
a scholarship fund. Our hope is that we can raise over a million dollars in gifts and grants by June 30, 1975. We 
have made a good start. With the help of all alumnae and friends, we expect to succeed. 

Our Phi Beta Kappa visiting scholar in January was Professor Hazel E. Barnes of the University of Colorado. 
Professor Barnes made a most favorable impression and gave unstintingly of herself while here - five appearances 
on campus in two days, plus two radio interviews. Her principal public lecture, entitled "Existentialism and 
Alienation," drew a full house in Maclean Auditorium. Professor Barnes demonstrated a rare talent for making 
highly specialized material understandable to the non-specialist. It was a privilege to have her at Agnes Scott. 

Our Founder's Day speaker this year is President John David Maguire of the State University of New York 
College at Old Westbury. I am particularly pleased to have President Maguire at Agnes Scott inasmuch as he and I 
were at Washington and Lee together - he as an undergraduate and I as a young faculty member. A native of 
Montgomery, Alabama, President Maguire, after graduating with Phi Beta Kappa honors at Washington and Lee, 
went on to the Divinity School at Yale where he graduated summa cum laude, the sixth such degree in this century 
from that institution. For a decade prior to assuming his present post, he was a professor and chaplain at Wesleyan 
University in Connecticut. In 1967 President Maguire was awarded The Danforth Foundation's national E. Harris 
Harbison Prize for outstanding college teaching. An author of both books and articles, President Maguire has long 
been active in the civil rights movement, serving, for instance, as a permanent trustee of the Martin Luther King, 
Jr., Center for Social Change. He was a participant in the 1966 White House Conference on Civil Rights and is also 
active in numerous other civic, educational, and religious groups, among them the Society of Religion in Higher 
Education and the Nassau Higher Education Commission. The topic for his Founder's Day address at Agnes Scott is 
"Recovery, Renewal, Transformation: The Challenges Facing a Liberal Arts College Today." 



0£00£ E!8J0a'.) 'JnlE::>aQ 
i-e P!Ed 
a8-eisod 

ss-ep-puo::ias 

0£00£ E!8Joa'.) 'Jni-e::iao 'a8a110J 
no::is sau8y Aq Apairnnb pa4s!19nd 

SL61. 'AJ-enJqa:1 't. ~38WnN 'lL S31~3S 

Nll377n8 

~~)~~~~ [§a] 

Two long-time faculty members will retire at the end of this session. One of these, Professor W. Joe Frierson, 
has taught at Agnes Scott since 1946 - serving for twenty-seven of these years as chairman of the Department of 
Chemistry. No teache, in the College is more respected than is Professor Frierson. A recognized research chemist 
and author, he has always put his classroom and laboratory instruction first among his activities, and for almost a 
third of a century Agnes Scott chemistry majors have gladly revered him as their mentor. It was also under his 
leadership that the department was first certified by the American Chemical Society. It is highly fitting that this 
distinguished teacher is the first person to hold Agnes Scott's William Rand Kenan, Jr., Professorship of Chemistry. 
Professor Frierson will retire, but he can never be replaced. The other retiree is Professor Michael A. McDowell, 
chairman of the Department of Music since he joined the faculty in 1950. Professor McDowell, an accomplished 
concert pianist, has constantly enriched the cultural life of the campus. Through his teaching, his recitals, and his 
accompanying, he has contributed much to the whole college community. He will also be greatly missed. 

Another veteran staff member who will retire this year is Joe B. Saxon, Superintendent of Buildings and 
Grounds. Mr. Saxon came to Agnes Scott in 1956 as a non-contract employee in the carpenter's shop. He moved 
steadly upward in the maintenance sphere of the College and was named Supervisor of Buildings in 1968. When our 
Business Manager, Mr. P. J. Rogers, Jr., died suddenly in 1970, Mr. Saxon stepped into the breach and for the next 
four years assumed major responsibility for much of the day-to-day non-academic operation of the College. A 
cabinet maker by training, Mr. Saxon has demonstrated rare ability in his special responsibilities, and we have been 
privileged to have him at Agnes Scott. 

We are having just now the pleasure of hosting three musical organizations from other colleges. On February 
2, the Agnes Scott and Georgia Tech Glee Clubs presented a joint pops concert. On March 7 our Glee Club will 
appear together with the male chorus from Davidson, and on March 10 the Agnes Scott Madrigal Singers will share 
a program with the Duke's Men of Yale. 

Aided by contributions from the Athletic Association, the Department of Biology, and Student Government, 
the College has recently purchased a twelve passenger mini-bus which is available for faculty and/or students on the 
following priority sequence: 

1. Field trips sponsored and supervised by academic departments. 
2 . Trips sponsored by student organizations. 
3. Trips sponsored by faculty-staff organizations or administrative department9'1-
4 . Trips by informal student groups. 

The charge for the use of the mini-bus is 15¢ per mile (which includes gasoline, upkeep, and insurance) with a 
minimum charge of $3.00 per trip. Having this mini-bus available to campus groups is, I think, a step forward in 
providing an obviously needed service . 

L1J.P:;z,~-
Marvin B. Perry, Jr. 
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The President's Newsletter 
May, 1975 

Agnes Scott alumnae and friends everywhere will be happy to know that our baccalaureate preacher on 
June 8 will be President Emeritus Wallace McPherson Alston. 

High School students from throughout the United States, who have applied to Agnes Scott, were invited by 
the College's chapter of Mortar Board to Applicants' Weekend on campus April 10, 11, and 12. The response 
was most gratifying. 120 young women came to visit us. They lived in the dormitories, attended classes, toured 
the facilities, enjoyed the annual Junior Jaunt activities, and had occasions to talk with the deans and with 
professors. I thoroughly enjoyed meeting these applicants, and we are hopeful that a large number of them will 
enroll at Agnes Scott next fall. 

Through a dual degree program in engineering with the Georgia Institute of Technology, training in engi­
neering is now open to Agnes Scott students. In this program a student may combine three yea rs of liberal arts 
studies at Agnes Scott with two years of specialized work in an engineering field at Georgia Tech and upon 
completion of th is fi ve-year liberal arts/professiona l program earn a bachelor of arts degree from Agnes Scott 
and a bachelor' s degree in engineering from Georgia Tech. An exceedin gly well qualified student may 
complete this program w ith a master's degree from Georgia Tech . 

We are just completing our first year of offering "Education for the Adult Woman." During the year 28 
women have taken advantage of this opportunity. In this program age is not a factor. We welcome adults to our 
learning community, recognizing both the special strengths and the differing needs of women beyond the 
usual college age. All courses are for credit and are open to those who have never attended college, to those 
who in past years had to leave college without completing a degree, or to those who are college graduates but 
who want to do additional study. There is no time limit, and these special students may work as long as they like 
in finishing the requirements for a B.A. degree. Applicants pay a non-refundable one-time application fee of 
$15.00, and tuition for each course is $65.00 per quarter hour for less than twelve hours of work. Generous 
financial aid arrangements are available. 

During the coming summer eight of our students under the direction of Professor Harry Wistrand will study 
desert biology in Texas, New Mexico, Arizona, and Southern California. Using the College's mini-bus, they will 
for 25 days investigate plant and animal adaptations to desert conditions. In addition to instruction by 
Professor Wistrand, the group will have guest lecturers at the University of Oklahoma Biological Station, at 
Arizona State University, and at the University of California. The group will conduct field work in the 
Chihuahua Desert at Big Bend National Park, Texas, and in the Sonora Desert of Arizona. In San Diego they will visit 
the Scripps Institution of Oceanography. Al so this summer we shall have a group of students in England 
studying Tudor and Stuart social history . Professor Michael J. Brown will be in charge of this enterprise. This will 
be the fifth summer study abroad program t hat Agnes Scott has offered and the second time that Professor 
Brown has led a group in England. Plans are already under way for a summer study program in Rome in 1976. 

In early May Agnes Scott sponsored its fourth consecutive annual Writing Festival. Begun in 1972, when 
poet-novelist May Sarton was a visi ting professor, the Fest ival is the culmination each year of a writing contest 
sponsored by Agnes Scott for Georgia coll ege and uni versity students. Prizes of $25.00 were awarded for the 
best poem and the best short story. Both the prize winning works and those receiving honorable mention 
appeared in Aurora, the College's arts magazine. Disti nguished visitors who came to the campus to participate 
in the Festival were Richard Eberhart, recipient of both the Pulitzer and the Bollingen prizes for poetry, and 
long-time teacher at Dartmouth College; and Josephine Jacobsen, Consultant in Poerry lo the Library of 
Congress in 1971-1973 and author of numerous books of poetry. Mr. Eberhart gave an evening reading of his 
poetry on May 1, and on May 2 Mrs. Jacobsen presented a lecture enlitled " The Poetry of One Poet." 
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Our Golden Needle Award Festival, sponsored by the Atlanta Area Agnes Scott Alumnae and Rich's, Inc., on 
April 17-19, 1975, was one of our ,most successful enterprises in recent years. The Festival featured a stunningly 
beautiful exhibit of more than 350 entries. To the alumnae steering committee and the various sub­
committees, to every entrant, to the judges, and particularly to Rich's, Inc., I express my great appreciation for a 
superbly executed event. 

On May 16 and 17 Professor Margaret W. Pepperdene, Chairman of Agnes Scott's Department of English, 
participated in a symposium at Georgia Southern College honoring Professor Fielding Russell on the occasion 
of his retirement. The theme of the symposium was "The Humanist in His World ," and Professor Pepperdene 
presented a paper on the humanist tradition in literature. Key-note speaker for the symposium was former 
Senator Sam J. Ervin, Jr., of North Carolina. 

Three of our professors have been signally honored as recipients of special grants for study this summer. 
Both Professor Augustus B. Cochran, Ill, (Political Science) and Professor Patricia G. Pinka (English) have re­
ceived fellowships from the National Endowment for the Humanities, and Professor Marion T. Clark 
(Chemistry) has been named a project director under a National Science Foundation grant. Mr. Cochran will 
spend eight weeks at the University of Georgia engaged in a seminar on " Justice and Equality."Mrs. Pinka will 
spend a similar period at Princeton University with eleven other specialists in 17th century English literature 
participating in a sem inar on " The Individual in the Age of Revolution." Mr. Clark will be working here on 
campus with an Agnes Scott student investigating the Mechanism of the Reaction of Aldehydes with Alkaline 
Solutions of Copper Tartrate. The project which Professor Clark is heading is part of an Undergraduate Re­
search Participation Program conducted jointly with members of the Chemistry Department of Georgia State 
University. 

I am pleased to announce that the Board of Trustees at its meeting on May 9 approved the recommended 
promotion of the following faculty members as indicated: 

Jack T. Brooking from Visiting Professor of Speech and Drama to Annie Louise Harrison Waterman Professor of 
Theatre. 

Marion T. Clark from Professor of Chemistry to William Rand Kenan, Jr. , Professor of Chemistry. 

Huguette D. Kaiser from Assistant Professor of French to Associate Professor of French. 

Kathryn Ann Manuel from Assistant Professor of Physical Education to Associate Professsor of Physical Education . 

Patricia G. Pinka from Assistant Professor of English to Associate Professor of English. 

William H. Weber, 111 , from Assistant Professor of Economics to Associate Professor of Economics. 

Agnes Scott has recently been honored in the election of Miss Mollie Merrick, Assistant Dean of Students, 
to the presidency of the Georgia Association of Women Deans, Administrators, and Counselors . 

L 1J. P--;z,f 
Marvin B. Perry, Jr. 
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The President's Newsletter 
August, 1975 

With this Newsletter I am happy to introduce you to five outstanding persons who have recently been 
elected to the Agnes Scott Board of Trustees. Their election not only brings the Board to its full membership for 
the first time in several years but also strengthens significantly the leadership of the College. I welcome these 
new trustees and take great satisfaction in presenting them to you. 

Katherine A. Geffcken graduated with high honor from Agnes Scott in 1949. As an 
undergraduate here, she was editor of the literary magazine and was also elected to 
Phi Beta Kappa. After teaching at Kemper Hall, a preparatory school for girls in 
Kenosha, Wisconsin, she went on to Bryn Mawr College where she earned her M.A. 
and Ph.D. For several years she was in the faculty and administration at Bryn Mawr and 
in 1963 joined the faculty of Wellesley College where she is currently Professor of Latin 
and Greek. Miss Geffcken was in 1954-1955 a Rome Prize Fellow and a Fulbright 
grantee at the American Academy in Rome where she worked on problems in Roman 
rhetoric as related to the poetry of Catullus. She has since 1968 been the New England 
editor for the Classical journal and is past president of the Classical Society of the 
American Academy in Rome. In July, 1974, she participated in a study tour of Morocco 
and Tunisia sponsored by the Archaeological Institute of America. She is also the 

author of Comedy in the Pro Caelio, with an Appendix on the In Clodium et Curionem, published in 1973. 

Donald R. Keough has been President of Coca-Cola, U.S.A. and Senior Vice 
President of the Coca-Cola Company since 1974. He is a native of Iowa and received 
his B.S. degree from Creighton University in 1949. He is married to the former Marilyn 
Mulhall and is the father of six children. When the Coca-Cola Company Foods 
Division was formed in 1967, Mr. Keough was appointed vice president and director of 
marketing for all products - Minute Maid citrus products, Hi-C fruit drinks, Butter­
Nut and Maryland Club coffees. Following a period as senior vice president, he was 
elected president of the Foods Division and a vice president of The Coca-Cola 
Company in 1971. He is currently a member of the President's Council of Creighton 
University, a member of the Board of Trustees of The Catholic University of America 
and of St. Joseph's Infirmary of Atlanta. He is also a member of the Advisory Council of 
the College of Arts and Letters of the University of Notre Dame and is on both the 

Board of Visitors of Emory University and the Board of Directors of the Lovett School in Atlanta. Mr. Keough 
was honored by the National Conference of Christians and Jews in 1973 at its 24th Annual Brotherhood 
Awards Dinner in Houston and by Creighton University in 1975 with its Distinguished Citizen Award. He was 
named Adman of the Year in 1974 by Advertising Age. Mr. Keough served as an advisory director of the Bank 
of the Southwest, N.A., Houston, and as a two-term member of the Consumer Affairs Committee of the 
Chamber of Commerce of the United States. He presently serves on the Board of Directors of the National 
Center for Resource Recovery, Inc., the Executive Committee of Keep America Beautiful and on a number of 
key committees of the Grocery Manufacturers of America. 

Nancy Holland Sibley (Mrs. W. A. L., Jr.) took her degree at Agnes Scott in 1958 
where she majored in English. As an undergraduate she was chairman of Lower 
House, Orientation Chairman, and a member of the Executive Committee of Student 
Government. In recognition of her leadership, she was elected to Mortar Board and 
was included in Who's Who among Students in American Universities and Colleges. 
Subsequent to graduation and marriage, Mrs. Sibley lived until 1974 in Greenville, 
South Carolina, where she was very active in the First Presbyterian Church and in the 
Junior League. She was also President of the Agnes Scott Alumnae Club in Greenville. 
Approximately a year ago Mrs. Sibley moved to Charlotte, North Carolina, and already 
is Vice President of the Charlotte Agnes Scott Alumnae Club. Mrs. Sibley is the mother 
of two sons and one daughter. Her husband is the Vice President of the Services 
Division of J.P. Stevens and Company, Inc., one of the leading textile organizations 

in the United States. His responsibilities involve computer operations, trucking, purchasing, research, and 
textile engineering. 
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Samuel Reid Spencer is the distinguished President of Davidson College. Prior to 
assuming the presidency of Davidson in 1968, he was for eleven years the President of 
Mary Baldwin College in Staunton, Virginia. He is also the brother of Sarah Spencer 
Gramling (Agnes Scott, 1936). Born in Rock Hill, South Carolina, President Spencer 
received his B.A. degree (summa cum laude) from Davidson in 1940. He served in the 
army in World War II, attaining the rank of major. He then entered Harvard University 
from which he received his M.A. in 1947 and his Ph.D. in 1951. In 1948 he married the 
former Ava Clark and is the father of two sons and two daughters. From 1951-1954 he 
was Assistant to the President at Davidson and from 1954-1957 served as Dean of 
Students and Professor of History at his alma mater. From this post he went to the presi­
dency of Mary Baldwin. President Spencer was a Fulbright Lecturer at the University of 
Munich during 1965-1966. He is a former member both of the Commission on Liberal 

Learning of the Association of American Colleges and of the Board of Christian Education of the Presbyterian 
Church, U.S. He currently serves on the Commission on Governmental Relations of the American Council on 
Education and is Chairman of the Commission on Institutional Affairs of the Association of American Colleges. 
He is also a former president of the Southern Association of Colleges for Women. President Spencer is a 
member of Phi Beta Kappa and Omicron Delta Kappa. He is the author of Decision for War, 1917 and of Booker 
T. Washington and the Negro's Place in American Life. 

Thomas Rice Williams is a banker. He was born in Atlanta and received his B.S. 
degree in industrial engineering from the Georgia Institute of Technology in 1950. The 
same year he married the former Loraine Plant. Mr. and Mrs. Williams have one son 
and two daughters. From 1950to 1954 Mr. Williams was an industrial engineer with the 
Dan River Mills, Inc. Also in 1954 he received an M.S. degree in industrial manage­
ment from the Massachusetts Institute of Technology. During the period from 1954-
1959 he was Director of Industrial Engineering for the Riegel Textile Corporation. The 
vice presidency of Bruce Payne and Associates in New York claimed his services from 
1959-1964, and for the 1964-1965 year he was Assistant to the President of the 
Patchoque-Plymouth Company. In 1965 he joined the National City Bank of Cleve­
land, Ohio, and rose to the position of Executive Vice President. From this post he 
came to Atlanta in 1972 to become President of the First National Bank of Atlanta, his 

present pos1t1on. In addition in 1974 he assumed the presidency of the First National Holding Company. 
Mr. Williams holds directorships in the National Services Industries, Inc. , the National Life Insurance Company, 
and National BankAmericard, Inc. He is a member of the Corporation Development Committee of M.I.T., of 
the National Advisory Board of Georgia Tech, and of the Board of Visitors of Emory University. He is also a 
director of the Atlanta Chamber of Commerce. 

* * * * * * * * * 

One additional word: It gives me much satisfaction to report that the official audit for the 1974-1975 year 

shows that Agnes Scott has continued to operate well "in the blaL ~- p~ ,j.. 

Marvin B. Perry, Jr. 
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As our third Christmas at Agnes Scott approaches, Mrs. Perry and I send to all the College family everywhere 
our gratefu I and affectionate wishes at this holy season. · 

Amid the uncertainties and problems of a weary world, Agnes Scott has been richly blessed with spiritual 
and material strengths, and we have reason to be deeply thankful for the good fortune which is ours. At the 
same time, we are mindful of the needs of others and of the very special obligations of Christian stewardship 
which our position imposes. 

On behalf of Agnes Scott, I send you sincere Christmas greetings from the College and our earnest hope 
that the year ahead may be filled for each of you with Christ's blessings and joy. 

~~~4" 
Last year's freshman class for the first time in several years was larger than its predecessor. It gives me 

particular satisfaction, therefore, to report that this trend is continuing and that this year 's entering class is 12% 
larger than last year's. The class of 1979 comes to Agnes Scott from twenty-one states and from Puerto Rico, 
Malaysia, Turkey, and West Germany. Sixty percent are from states other than Georgia. Academically, 78% 
of the class ranked in the top quarter of their graduating high school classes. 

Agnes Scott's annual Honors Day Convocation this fall recognized 45 honor roll students and five scholar­
ship winners for their achievements during the 1974-1975 session. The three Stukes Scholars, those members 
in the rising sophomore, junior, and senior classes, respectively, who rank first in scholarship based on the 
work of the previous session, are this year as follows: Elizabeth Brandon Brame, '76, of North Wilkesboro, 
North Carolina; Elizabeth Rachel Doscher, '77, of Charleston, South Carolina; and Donna Marie Litchfield, '78, 
of Charleston, South Carolina. The Rich Prize awarded for distinctive· academic work in the freshman year 
went to Melinda Anne Porter, '78, of Maryville, Tennessee. Recipient of the Kathleen Hagood Gambrell Schol­
arship was Denise Carol Westbrook, '76, of Fairburn, Georgia. Perhaps the high point of the Convocation came 
when it was announced that the Class Scholarship Trophy had been won by the Class of 1978. This trophy 
is awarded each year to the class which for the past session has earned an academic average that is highest in 
relation to the three preceding classes of that level. The Convocation address was delivered by Dean Mary 
Patterson McPherson of Bryn Mawr College. 

As you know, 1975 is International Women 's Year. Agnes Scott's special celebration of this important 
year took place during the first week in November. Under the sponsorship o.f the College's chapter of 
Mortar Board, Elizabeth Janeway, nationally recognized social historian , critic, and author, came to the campus 
for a public lecture and for informal discussions with students. Prior to Mrs. Janeway's arrival, Mortar Board 
hosted a banquet honoring women members of the faculty. Professor Catherine S. Sims was the speaker 
at this banquet, using as her topic "Women in Academe." Other activities included a panel discussion led by 
four alumnae : Evangeline Papageorge, '28, Associate Dean Emeritus of the Emory University School of 
Medicine; Memye Curtis Tucker, '56, Trustee of Agnes Scott; Harriett King, '69, Assistant Dean of the Emory 
University School of Law; and Cynthia Wilkes, '73, Special Assistant in the Office of State and Local 
Coordination, Georgia Department of Human Resources. Professor Marie H. Pepe, Dana Professor of Art, 
gave a Convocation address entitled "Women in the Arts." 

Under the leadership of Professor Ronald Byrnside, new chairman of our Department of Music, there is a 
planned expansion of music offerings at Agnes Scott. In addition to history, theory, etc., we have long provided 
instruction in piano, organ, voice, and violin. Now we are offering training also in flute and recorder, and a 
baroque instrumental ensemble has been organized. The Department expects to offer instruction next year 
in more woodwinds and in low-string instruments . Professor Byrnside also plans to organize a chamber 
orchestra at Agnes Scott. 

Agnes Scott has been recently honored in the election of Dean Julia T. Gary as a trustee of her alma mater, 
Randolph-Macon Woman's College in Lynchburg, Virginia. I myself am privileged to serve as a trustee of 
Mary Baldwin College in Staunton, Virginia. This trustee relationship which Agnes Scott has with two of our 
fine sister colleges is further enhanced in that two of our own trustees are from distinguished colleges: 
Professor Katherine A. Geffcken, '49, of Wellesley and President Samuel R. Spencer, Jr., of Davidson. In my 
judgment this direct interrelationship that we have with other excellent colleges is of real significance to 
Agnes Scott. 
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During the past summer, we had five groups on campus for summer conferences. Already three of these 
have signified their intention to return next summer, and another plans to return in 1977. Having these visitors 
at Agnes Scott is an excellent way to bring the College favorably to the attention of an ever-widening public. 
We shall be grateful to any of our friends who will direct to us any groups seeking a place for a summer 
conference. Our facilities are excellent, and our rates are reasonable. 

Listed below are the new faculty and staff appointments for 1975-1976. Most of these persons replace 
individuals who have retired or resigned or who are on leave. 

FACULTY 
Art 
Carol Golden Miller (B.A. , Northwestern University; 

M.S., Massachusetts College of Art; M.F.A., University 
of Chicago), Instructor 

Bible and Religion 
Emanuel Feldman (B.S., M .A., The Johns Hopkins Uni­

versity; Ph.D., Emory University), Lecturer (part time) 

Biology 
George E. Taylor (B.S., Randolph-Macon College; candi­

date for Ph .D., Emory University), Lecturer (part time) 
Mary Thalia Kelly (B.A., Randolph-Macon Woman's 

College), Assistant (part time) 

Chemistry 
Allen White (B.S., University of Vermont; Ph.D. Massa­

chusetts Institute of Technology), Assistant Professor 

English 
Lynn Ganim (B.A., M.A., University of North Carolina at 

Greensboro; candidate for Ph.D., Emory University) , 
Lecturer (part time) 

French 
Benedicte Boucher (Candidate for degree, University of 

Paris IV) Assistant 

History 
Catherine S. Sims (B.A. , Barnard College; M.A., Ph.D ., 

Columbia University; D. Litt. , University of St. Andrews) , 
Visiting Professor (part time) 

Music 
Ronald L. Byrnside (B.A., Cincinnati Conservatory of 

Music; M.A., Yale University; Ph.D., University of 

Illinois), Associate Professor and Chairman of the 
Department 

Catherine G. Lance (B.M., University of Georgia; candi­
date for M.M. , Georgia State University) , Lecturer 
(part time) 

Janet Stewart (B.M. , Murray State University; M.M., 
University of Colorado), Lecturer (part time) 

Psychology 
Gwen M. Bate (B.A. , M.A., Ph.D., Georgia State Univer­

sity), Visiting Assistant Professor 

Spanish 
Aleida G. Martinez (B.A., Georgia State University; M .A., 

Emory University; candidate for Ph.D., Emory Univer­
sity), Lecturer (part time) 

ADMINISTRATIVE STAFF 

Jane I. Cane (B.A. , University of Georgia), Assistant to 
the Dean of Students 

John J. Hug (B.S., University of Wisconsin-Parkside), 
Director of Physical Plant 

Allen Osborn (B .A. , University of South Florida), Cus­
todial Supervisor 

Mildred L. Petty (B .A., Agnes Scott College; M .A., 
University of Pennsylvania; candidate for Ph.D., 
Emory University) , Assistant Dean of t~e Faculty 

Mildred Stibgen (A.A., Kendall Junior C~llege; S.P.T., 
University of I Iii nois), Assistant to the Dean of Students 

Martha W. Yates (B.A. , Agnes Scott College), Editor of 
the Agnes Scott Alumnae Quarterly and Assistant to 
the Director of Alumnae Affairs 

~- 7l. 
MarvinB.P~ 


